
 

  

"When we strive to become better than we are, everything around us becomes better too.” 

 – Paulo Coelho 
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How wonderful it is to be out and about, enjoying the warm summer months, and getting together with 

friends and family.  Albeit with some restrictions and safety measures.  We are still not out of the woods, 

and I sincerely encourage our members to follow the safety protocols laid down by the province and 

region. 

 
We are one step closer in our goal to build the Atashkadeh on ZRCC grounds.  I am pleased to report 

that the Place of Worship Advisory Committee has submitted our revised Site Plan Approval (SPA) ap-

plication to the Town and other agencies for review and approval.  A full update is available on Page 2. 

 
August was the month of the Shehenshai Muktad, Navroze and Khordad Sal.  It felt like old times as the 

laity could attend in-person and partake of meals in a community get-together.  Although numbers were 

restricted, the attendees enjoyed meeting friends after the long hiatus.  A sincere thanks to all the do-

nors, our volunteers and the Mobeds.  And you, our members, who attended and ensured the events 

were held safely.  OZCF recognized the voluntary contributions of the young Mobeds, the future torch 

bearers of our religion.  A detailed write-up is available on Pages 3-6. 

 
Your Fundraising Committee also hosted a well-attended and fun-filled Lamb Roast Picnic on August 

29th at our picturesque ZRCC property.  As in-person attendance was restricted, an option for curbside 

pick-up was also provided.  Stay tuned for more events over the next few months. 

 
The Youth Committee held a Games Night for the Youth on August 21st at the ZRCC.  It was good to 

see over 20 youngsters take part and enjoy themselves. 

 

OZCF will be holding the Farvardegan (S) prayers on September 3rd at 7:00 pm and the Dasturji Kooka-

daroo Baj on September 4th at 11:00 am, at the ZRCC Hall.  In-person attendance is limited and the 

prayers will be live-streamed; the link for the broadcast is www.ozcf.com. 

 

The 3rd draw of the OZCF 2021 Sweepstakes, the Spring Fundraiser Raffle event, will take place on 

September 4th at ZRCC hall at 12:30 pm, after the Dasturji Kookadaroo Baj prayers.  The draw will be 

live-streamed and the link is www.ozcf.com.  The winning ticket will receive a Visa Card of $750.  The 

Sweepstakes will be running over the year, with draws every month.  Do not miss this great opportunity 

to win some fabulous prizes.  We are really counting on YOU, for your support to help raise $25,000 

from the sweepstakes.  Check out the flyer in this Newsletter.  Contact Jeroo Madan at (647) 339-0052 

or jeroomadan@ozcf.com to book your tickets for the next draws. 

 
Finally, as always, we wish Tandarosti to our community.  Stay Safe and Stay Well! 

Ushtaa Ahmaai Yahmaai Ushtaa Kahmaaichit! – Happiness to those who give happiness to others! 

Xerxes Madan 

President 

http://www.ozcf.com
http://www.ozcf.com
mailto:jeroomadan@ozcf.com
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PLACE OF WORSHIP ADVISORY COMMITTEE UPDATE 
 

We are pleased to report that our revised Site Plan Approval (SPA) application has been submitted 

to the Town and other agencies for review and approval. This approval period will take                  

approximately six weeks.  In the meanwhile we are finalizing the interior and exterior designs with 

the consultants as well as specification documents for tendering, which we propose to send to               

contractors during the SPA period.  Concurrently we will work on the Building Permit application and      

propose to submit this together with the final drawings while SPA is being reviewed.  We will review 

contractor proposals and decide on a final contractor through negotiations. 

As standard procedure, SPA will be conditional on us providing the town certain deposits, develop-

ment and permit fees and refundable performance security to ensure we complete the construction 

according to specifications.    

Upon receiving Site Plan Approval and tender prices, and before we submit any deposits or fees, or 

make any commitments with the contractor, we will meet with the community to discuss moving    

forward steps prior to construction.  As the community is no doubt aware, over the past 18 months, 

construction prices have increased significantly due to Covid, resulting in a short supply of materials 

and labour.  As previously mentioned, we undertook an intensive value engineering exercise over 

the past year to reduce costs significantly.  We anticipate costs to come in lower than the original 

bids at the start of Covid, through our design adjustments.  However, based on our extensive mar-

ket intelligence and meetings with various contractors and architect, we know that our pricing will 

still come in higher than what we budgeted.   

We will develop a strategy to present to the membership on procuring the necessary finances and 

looking to the membership to generously contribute to cover the shortfall.  The final decision will rest 

with the membership on how it wishes to proceed.  We will keep the board and membership        

apprised of progress over what will be a busy upcoming 8 – 10 weeks.  

May Ahura Mazda always bless our community. 

Phil Sidhwa 

Chair, PWAC 
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NEXT GEN MOBEDS HAVE HANDS GRIPPED FIRMLY ON THE TORCH  

Members who attended the Navroze Jashan in person and online on Monday August 16
th
 witnessed his-

tory-in-the-making as the Jashan was performed entirely by our younger Next Gen Mobeds. 

The past few years have seen these young men taking it upon themselves to perform various Jashans 
entirely amongst themselves without the assistance of any senior Mobeds praying alongside.  

You often hear stories of communities in North America of Mobeds travelling hundreds of miles to pray at 
events or of members having to travel long distances to attend prayers because there aren’t any Mobeds 
to perform them where they are located.  How fortunate then are we at the OZCF?  Not only do we have 
many Mobeds, but we are most fortunate to have within our fold many younger ones who will need to 
continue following and filling the large shoes of our senior Mobeds in performing various liturgical duties. 

A poignant reminder to our readership that these are proactive, diligent, studying and/or working full-
time, young men who voluntarily give up their time to service our growing community.   

Check out these dynamic individuals: 

Nekzad Illava was ordained a Navar in 2014 at the Bai Motlibai Wadia Agiary in Jogeshwari, Mumbai.  
He is the only young Mobed in Canada to have been ordained a Maratab in 2017.  Nekzad is one of the 
Mobeds from OZCF of the three young Mobeds from North America learning the Avesta language under 
Dr. Ramiyar Karanjia with a scholarship from The North American Mobeds Council (NAMC).  Nekzad 
starts his university journey this September, at Queens, majoring in Psychology. 

 

 

 

 

 

Rohaan Kotwal is second from left and Nekzad Illava is beside him 
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 Rohaan Kotwal was ordained a Navar in 2000 at the Vatcha Gandhi Agiary in Gamdevi, Mumbai.  He 
completed his Hospitality & Travel program and Business Management from Niagara College in 2019.  
Currently, Rohaan is    working with The Travel Corporation and resides in the Niagara region. 

Armaan Panthaki was ordained a Navar in 2008 at the Rustom Framna Agiary in Dadar, Mumbai.  He 
graduated from McMaster University in April 2021 in Mechatronics Engineering.  He is currently working 
at Dofasco Steel.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Farhan Panthaki was ordained a Navar in 2004 at the Rustom Framna Agiary in Dadar, Mumbai.  He 
graduated as a Mechanical Engineer from the University of Waterloo in 2015 and currently lives in      
Cupertino, California working for Apple, the world’s largest firm by market capitalization.  In addition to 
performing prayers when he returns home, Farhan also performs ceremonies in the US whenever    
needed.  
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 Just like his two brothers Armaan and Farhan, Kamran Panthaki was ordained a Navar in 2008 at the 
Rustom Framna Agiary in Dadar, Mumbai.  A graduate in BTech with Automation Engineering from 
McMaster University in December 2019, he is currently on a contract with Humber River Hospital whilst 
actively seeking full-time employment.  Kamran is the second Mobed from OZCF of the three from North 
America learning the Avesta language under Dr. Ramiyar Karanjia with a scholarship from NAMC  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kevan Madan was ordained a Navar in 2009 at the Rustom Framna Agiary in Dadar, Mumbai.  He   
graduated from Western University in April 2020 majoring in Media, Information and Technology, and 
Political Science.  Kevan is currently working as an Associate at RBC Wealth Management and will soon 
be  enrolling in the Sports & Event Marketing program at George Brown.  
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 Hormuz Javat was ordained a Navar in 2012 at the Vachha Gandhi Agiary in Gamdevi, Mumbai.  He is 
currently working as a co-op at Enbridge as part of his Electrical Engineering program from Ryerson Uni-
versity. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rushad Bharda was ordained a Navar in 2006 at the Iranshah in Udwada.  He graduated from Humber 
College in 2015 and served for 5 years as a Reserve in the Canadian Armed Forces.  Currently, Rushad 
is working with the provincial government.  
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Proof indeed of enterprising young men who are balancing the needs of our community with their busy lives.  It was 
only fitting to reward these fine young men with token gifts at the Navroze Jashan.  Private donors were keen to con-
tribute for gifts so that OZCF did not have to dip into its General Funds. 

We often pray for Ahura Mazda to bless our community.  Here’s living proof of the power of prayer and how truly 
blessed we are as a community!   

Whilst our senior Mobeds continue performing numerous liturgical services, we are indeed witnessing history with 
the torch being gradually passed as our Next Gen Mobeds have their hands firmly pressed upon it and in prayer. 

 

 
 
 

RAFFLE 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Hall Rental Rates:   
 
Please note new rates to rent the hall for social events.  These rates are significantly lower than 
renting at halls and hotel rooms and allow members and non-members the entire use of our facili-
ties. 
 
Members:  $400 
Non-members:  $500 

Rental of Audio/Video equipment is $100.  

 

SCOUTING REGISTRATION IS NOW OPEN 
 
100th Oakville Zoroastrian Scouts Group is excited to inform you that we are back and will resume 
our normal on-site meetings at the OZCF, starting September 2021, subject to Scouts Canada and 
Ontario COVID regulations at the time.  Social distancing and safety protocols will be followed    
during all in person activities.  Meeting and activity dates to follow.  Regular in person meeting times 
will be the same as before, 2pm - 4:30pm.  Scouting registration is now open, please register 
your child if you have not done so.  Kudos to our Beavers, Cubs & Scouts who participated in our 
virtual meetings and amazing activities throughout 2021.  Looking forward to seeing all the youth in 
person.  Here's to another successful scouting year.  Thank you OZCF for your continuous support. 
  
If you are interested in registering your child, please contact Khushroo Bharda @ 416-312-8066 
or kbbharda@hotmail.com 
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RATES TO ADVERTISE IN THE NEWSLETTER 

Members often inquire about rates to advertise in the newsletter.  See the rate structure below: 
 
Business Card       $25 per issue   $150 per year 
1/4 Page                $50 per issue       $300 per year 
1/2 Page                $75 per issue       $450 per year 
Full Page                $125 per issue     $750 per year 
Last Full Page       $150 per issue    $900 per year 
 
If paid in full at the beginning of the year by the end of January, a 10% discount will be   applied. There are 
six issues per year – January, March, May, July, September and          November. 

mailto:kbbharda@hotmail.com
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KHORSHED JOBANI 100TH BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION 
 

Khorshid Jobani’s 100
th
 birthday was celebrated with style on July 11

th
 with immediate family as no 

more than 25 people were allowed to meet because of COVID.  She was greeted by all her great 
grandkids with rose petals and then ovarni and har.  She was toasted by all with champagne and 
her great granddaughters played the guitar and sang for her.  She is loved by all and a great         
example.  The next day there was a drive by for her, where all her friends and loved ones came to 
honour her. 
 
 

Page 09 



 

  

VISION 

Page 10 

  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1b_G0mzNq3XftTv7899tMpvK0TWNqQIx7/view?
usp=sharing 

ZSO 50TH ANNIVERSARY  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1b_G0mzNq3XftTv7899tMpvK0TWNqQIx7/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1b_G0mzNq3XftTv7899tMpvK0TWNqQIx7/view?usp=sharing


 

  

VISION 

 
 

RELIGIOUS EVENTS AND UPDATES 
 

Farvardegan (S) Prayers – Friday September 3
rd

 

The R&L Committee will be holding Farvardegan prayers, as per Shehenshai Calendar, on Friday 

September 3
rd

 at 7:00 pm at the ZRCC, 1187 Burnhamthorpe Rd. East, Oakville. 

 

Please note – we will permit up to 50 people in the Hall based on Provincial/Regional          

restrictions at the time.  No Chasni will be served. 

Members wishing to attend in-person must give their names to Er. Nozer Kotwal at (905) 820-0461 
or at nskotwal1@gmail.com in advance, no later than Tuesday August 31st.  Only those members 
who have given their names in advance will be permitted to attend.  The prayers will be live-
streamed, and members not attending in-person are encouraged to join in the prayers online.  The 
link for the broadcast is www.ozcf.com at 7:00 pm.  

Dasturji Kookadaroo Baj – Saturday September 4
th

 

The R&L Committee will be holding Dasturji Kookadaroo Baj prayers on Saturday September 4
th
 at 

11:00 am at the ZRCC, 1187 Burnhamthorpe Rd. East, Oakville. 
 
Please note – we will permit up to 50 people in the Hall based on Provincial/Regional re-
strictions at the time.  No Chasni will be served.  

Members wishing to attend in-person must give their names to Er. Nozer Kotwal at (905) 820-0461 
or at nskotwal1@gmail.com in advance, no later than Wednesday September 1st.  Only those mem-
bers who have given their names in advance will be permitted to attend.  The Jashan prayers will be 
live-streamed, and members not attending in-person are encouraged to join in the prayers online.  

The link for the broadcast is www.ozcf.com at 11:00 am. 

As with all messages OZCF has communicated to the community, we remind our members that 
while these stipulations require us to carry out our engagements differently, we must adhere to 
them in order to enhance the safety of our members, volunteers and Mobeds. OZCF appreciates 
your continued patience and understanding.  

Page 11 

Members:  $100 per day (over the 4-day period) 

Non-members:  $150 per day 

HALL RENTAL RATES FOR FUNERAL SERVICES 

mailto:nskotwal1@gmail.com
http://www.ozcf.com
mailto:nskotwal1@gmail.com
http://www.ozcf.com
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Paitishahem Gahambar (F) Sunday September 12
th

 

We will be celebrating Paitishahem Gahambar (F) on Sunday September 12
th
 

at 11:00am at ZRCC 1187 Burnhamthorpe Rd. East, Oakville.  If you plan to 
attend, please give your name to Ervad Nozer Kotwal nskotwal1@gmail.com 
(905) 820-0461 stating how many adults and/or children will be attending, 
a.s.a.p. but not later than September 9

th
.  Please also volunteer to clean up 

after the event. 

 

Ayathrem Gahambar (F) Saturday October 16
th

 

We will be celebrating Ayathrem Gahambar (F) on Saturday October 16
th
 at 

11:00am at ZRCC 1187 Burnhamthorpe Rd. East, Oakville.  If you plan to   
attend, please give your name to Ervad Nozer Kotwal nskotwal1@gmail.com 
(905) 820-0461 stating how many adults and/or children will be attending, 
a.s.a.p. but not later than October 13

th
.  Please also volunteer to clean up   

after the event. 

Please note – we will confirm the number of people allowed in the Hall 
based on Provincial/Regional restrictions at the time.  

All members who come to the property MUST continue adhering to the laid 

down protocols (see COVID-19 Screening Sheet attached herewith), bearing 

in mind the volunteer has the right to refuse a member from entry if they feel 

the member could be endangering the health and safety of others. 

As with all messages OZCF has communicated to the community, we remind 

our members that while these stipulations require us to carry out our engage-

ments differently, we must adhere to them in order to enhance the safety of 

our members, volunteers and Mobeds.  OZCF appreciates your continued  

patience and understanding.  

 

 

 

The OZCF prayer room and 
facility is not open regularly. 
For personal requests, you 
may contact the following: 

Prayer Room Access 

Nozer Kotwal 905-820-0461 
nskotwal1@gmail.com  

 

Hall Rentals 

Cyrus Gazdar 647-294-6462 
cygazdar@yahoo.ca 

 

ZRCC Coordinator 

Armaity Anandasgar 905-271-
0366 armaity.a@gmail.com 

 

OZCF President 

Xerxes Madan 416-254-0685 
president@ozcf.com 

 

Webmaster & Facilities 

Rumi Jasavala 647-885-1759 
rumijas@hotmail.com 
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Need a Mobed 

Our Mobeds are available to 
help in times of need to offer 
their guidance & services to 
the community. Please con-
tact:  

Bamji, Ervad Xerxes (905) 702-
1034 

Bulsara, Ervad Firdosh (905) 824-
7692 

Dastur, Ervad Mehbad (416) 917-
9195 

Dhabhar, Ervad Jamshed (905) 
819-0089 

Katrak, Ervad Kerman (647) 444-
7359 (Speaks Farsi) 

Kotwal, Ervad Nozer (905) 820-
0461 

Madan, Ervad Xerxes (416) 254-
0685 

Panthaky, Ervad Jal (905) 568-
4946 

Zarolia, Ervad Kobad (647) 
8879213 

mailto:nskotwal1@gmail.com
mailto:nskotwal1@gmail.com


 

  

VISION 

Page 13 

 

YOUTH EXPLOSION 

The Youth Committee continued their initiative to recognize Zoroastrian youth who understand 
the importance of giving back to the community and taking on leadership roles to strengthen 
our organizations. 

Zoroastrian Youth of the Month for July was Anahita Katila. 

 

Anahita Katila, has been a long time member and volunteer in the 
Zoroastrian community.  Much like the rest of her family, her     
involvement in the community started at an early age through 
small acts such as helping out at Zoro events.  

Over the years, Anahita has been a part of the OZCF Youth Com-
mittee for two terms.  She was a part of the fundraising campaign 
organized by the OZCF Youth to help subsidize costs for         
participants of the Youth Congress in LA in 2019.  One of her 
most memorable volunteering efforts would have to be her long 
time involvement as a Teacher’s Assistant at religion class.  Since 
2012, Anahita has worked closely with the youngest class of 7-8 
year old Zoroastrian children, in an effort to convince them that 
religion class can be fun for more than just the pizza served at the 
lunches there (the jury is still out on whether she’s been           

successful). 

As an HR professional, she loves helping local youth with job searches, resume critiques,       
interview preparation and job advice.  In early 2020, she was a Panelist on the ‘Leveraging 
LinkedIn’ discussion for the community which received a lot of appreciation. 

We are very proud to recognize Anahita for all her volunteer work to the Ontario Zoroastrian 
community. 

“I’ve always believed in the notion that everything happens for a reason.  What’s meant to be 
yours, is already yours...it can never miss you.  Nothing, and I mean NOTHING in the         
universe can stop you from having it.  And likewise, what misses you, was never really yours.  
Some of the best opportunities or people came into my life at a point where I thought I had 
failed or lost something, when in reality the universe was making room for even better things.  
So trust the process, and learn to let go of some things that are not meant for you” – Anahita  
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Zoroastrian Youth of the Month for August were our Young Mobeds. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

"All the flowers of all the tomorrows are in the seeds of today."  

As we inch closer to the Place of Worship becoming a reality, our future looks very bright and 
promising.  At the Navroze Jashan, the community witnessed the future of the clergy of OZCF 
as 5 young Mobeds performed the Navroze Jashan ceremony.  

During the past Muktad days and for a few years now, the 
young Mobeds of OZCF have actively volunteered for         
different prayer ceremonies, while juggling the responsibilities 
of school and/or their professional careers.  

As an organization, we are truly blessed to have so many 
dedicated youth in our community who proactively step up 
and volunteer their time and effort to carry on our religion and 
traditions.  

This month we would like to recognize all the young Mobeds of OZCF.  

Keep an eye out on this space as we highlight them one by one in the upcoming months. 
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YOUTH GAMES NIGHT 

 

 

On August 21
st
 the Youth Committee hosted a fun filled games night at the OZCF.  

With an attendance of over 20 youth, it was exciting to reunite with old friends and en-
joy an evening of sports and games with many new faces.  Starting with table tennis 
and the old school game of ‘kho kho’ we enjoyed the great weather we were fortunate 
to have, and then transitioned to the crowd favourite trivia.  
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 DAR-NI-PORI FUNDRAISER 

The OZCF Fundraising Committee had the dar-ni-pori event on July 25
th
.  The dar-ni-pori is a traditional 

Zoroastrian delicacy prepared as a tea-time snack.  This event was planned as part 
of various fundraising efforts by the OZCF.  The idea was received with an enthusiastic        response 
from the community, which was evident in the large orders that were received. 
  
Since Wednesday July 21

st
, the Committee chefs prepared the dal and the pastry and cooked the poris, 

while wearing masks and gloves and maintaining physical distancing.  The other    volunteers packed the 
poris in boxes ready for curbside pickup on Sunday, July 25th.  The youth volunteers delivered these 
boxed meals to the ZSO too.  
  
It was a wonderful experience to work together and still be able to follow social distancing and follow pro-
vincial protocols. 
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LAMB ROAST 
 
The OZCF Fundraising Committee held the Annual Lamb Roast picnic on August 29, 2021 at 
the ZRCC grounds.  The event was met with a lot of enthusiasm from the community.  It was 
held as an in-person as well as a curbside pick-up event.  Individual boxes were prepared for 
all attendees ensuring the event was held under the provincial guidelines.  Everyone enjoyed a 
delicious meal of Roast Lamb, Chicken Schnitzel, Salads, Buns and dessert.  After the hearty 
meal, it was time to perk up and participate in some games like Musical chairs, Bingo and 
Horse Racing.  It was heartening to see one and all, from the youth to our always young      
seniors, enjoying the games.   
 

 



 

  

VISION 

Page 18 

 

BINGO 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Just a little info on what’s happening at Oakville Delta Bingo.  Two weeks ago the Delta Bingo 
Hall started out slowly with only 1 game on Friday to Sunday.  The cost and prize money did 
change due to the low number of customers allowed on the premises.  Since the weekend, the 
Bingo Hall has invested in plexiglass dividers to make their guests feel safe while enjoying the 
game and their capacity has gone up to 140.  Building up Bingo is going to take some time be-
fore we can go back to 3 or 4 sessions a day.  Please support the Oakville Delta Bingo Hall 
and help our community and charities.  Thank you Oakville Delta Bingo and OLG for helping us 
through a very difficult time. 
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